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...working with you




	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



7-7-23 Meeting started 5:36 pm

9/23/1  Attendance and Apologies 
To record attendance and receive apologies.

9/23/1.1 Community Councilors present – Councilors , Bernadette Martin, Zoe Davies, Brandon Ham, Nigel George, Philippa and Arianna Leonard, Roger Smith and Cllr Chris Thomas.  Chair was Cllr Nigel George..
9/23/2 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Bernadette Martin proposed and Cllr Philippa Leonard seconded that the minutes were correct.

7/23/3 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a)  Christmas Lights – The Clerk is to ensure an agreement exists with CCBC for the use of electric for the electric column installed on the Ty Sign park.  Clerk is to pass on the name to Cllr N George. 
(b)  Xmas lights to stay the same for this year.

(c)  Foodbank – the planned donation will not be needed as the foodbank cannot make a matched contribution.  Therefore this can come out of the committed funds.

(d)  Hafodybryn benches – the bench can be reused and relocated.  The Clerk to act upon the email forwarded by Cllr N George.

(e)  Risca Town Council – Clerk to email Bob Campbel regarding joint funding contribution required.

(f)  Armastice Service – Cllr C Thomas has been requested to represent RECC – unanimous agreement (10/11/23)

(g)  Raffle money collected from the Cinema event was £150...
9/23/4 To receive the financial report from the Clerk

9/23/4.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed. Approval was given for the cheques itemised, the bank balance was £12,376.19.  The invoices were received after the committee papers were sent out. 
(a)  Cllrr Allowances - Cllr Arianna Leonard to action..

(b) Cllr C Thomas to order 2 wreaths.

(c)  Risk Assessment was approved.

(d) Precept for 24/25 – a discussion ensued regarding the amount of the precept set and the funding required for the community events that are being planned.  A unanimous decision was reached to increase the precept for the next year by £5 per band D property.  This will be brought back to the committee to ratify once the Council Tax banding has been confirmed by the County Council.

9/23/5  Correspondence 
An application was made from Pontywaun County School Memorial Garden of £742.  A discussion took place and RECC needs to be mindful of the funding pot for 24/25 and unfortunately some community events previously supported will need to be reviewed whilst the funding is realigned.  On this basis it was decided to reject this funding application.
.An email was received by Elsbury quoting for the coming year.  This was considered and the decision made to continue with the service and the Clerk will communicate the relevant dates and times.
9/23/6 – Events – 

  9/23/6.1. Xmas tree – as a result of the irreversible damage made to the current Christmas tree a new alternative will be needed for 2023.  One proposal for the metal tree will need to be considered for the following year to ensure that all eventualities with Health and Safety and Insurance are taken into account.  Another option of light projection will also be explored once further information is obtained.  It may also mean that another temporary tree could be ordered.  Decision to be made at the next meeting.
9/23/6.2 Decision was made to approve the design of the notice board.
9/23/6.3 Vacant seat on the Committee decision was to advertise this on the website.. 
9/23/6.4 Christmas light switch on to be on the 2/12/23 for 4.30 pm.

9/23/6.5  Clerk to arrange the DBS check for Cllr Roger Smith.
9/23/7 – To receive the report from Community Councillors 
9/23/7.1 Elm Drive works had been completed and the improvements were noted.  Manor Way was next to be considered.
9/23/8 To discuss local issues raised by Councilors
(a) Ty Sign Ward – Next year the built up areas are to be mowed.  Problems arose this year as a result of the very dry weather.  A lot of antisocial behavior was also noted for the area.
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward – The terrapins have been successfully rehoused.
(c)  Trenewydd – It was also noted that the ally way corner of Quantock and Cheviot was extremely overgrown.  ZD and BM to gather more information so that it can be reported. Still ongoing,
9/23/9 Planning Notifications 
None noted.
9/23/10 Any other business – 
Date of next meeting 6th October 2023 at 5.30 pm.

Meeting closed 19:14 pm

Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman6 th  October 2023
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